HARDIN COUNTY SCHOOLS’ MAP DATA – Fall, 2006, Spring 2007, Fall 2007

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	MAP Test & grade Level
	Fall 06

RIT Average
	Spring 07

RIT Average
	Difference
	# students

Tested Fall 07
	Fall 07

RIT Average
	Spring 08

Goals

	Reading Grade 2 
	178.5
	191.4
	+12.9
	949
	175.4
	188.5

	Reading Grade 3 
	190.0
	198.2
	+8.2
	1,036
	189.0
	198.1

	Reading Grade 4 
	199.8
	205.6
	+5.8
	938
	200.6
	207.1

	Reading Grade 5 
	206.8
	210.6
	+3.8
	1,000
	205.7
	211.1

	Reading Grade 6 
	210.1
	214.0
	+3.9
	1,050
	209.5
	231.8

	Reading Grade 7 
	215
	218.7
	+3.7
	990
	214.5
	217.9

	Reading Grade 8
	219.8
	224.1
	+4.3
	1,021
	219.2
	222.4

	Reading Grade 9 
	223.1
	225.7
	+2.6
	1,060
	224.8
	226.4

	Reading Grade 10 
	225.1
	227.7
	+2.6
	1,059
	225.1
	225.9

	Math Grade 2 
	179.7
	191.7
	+12
	946
	177.2
	191.1

	Math Grade 3 
	192.0
	201.8
	+9.8
	1,034
	190.5
	201.4

	Math Grade 4 
	201.5
	209.1
	+7.6
	933
	202.3
	211.1

	Math Grade 5 
	209.7
	218.3
	+8.6
	1,000
	208.6
	217.3

	Math Grade 6
	215.7
	221.4
	+5.7
	1,050
	216.3
	223.5

	Math Grade 7
	222.9
	227.8
	+4.9
	989
	221.1
	227.1

	Math Grade 8 
	228.3
	234.6
	+6.3
	1,025
	227.2
	232.4

	Math Grade 9 
	231.3
	234.5
	+3.2
	1,062
	233.2
	236.4

	Math Grade 10 
	235
	237.9
	+2.9
	1,092
	233.2
	236


HARDIN COUNTY SCHOOLS MAP REPORT (December 2007) – Classroom applications

	School
	Instruction/Curriculum Applications

What kinds of instructional or curriculum activities is your school implementing in light of the Fall 2007 MAP scores? (as reported by CIA/GT teachers)

	Creekside
	Needs grouping (3 levels) - gr. 3 & 4 do some flexible grouping.



	G.C. Burkhead
	· Teachers om grades 2-5 tested the students in the mandatory reading and math

· Grades 3-5 also tested in language arts.

· The language arts test is used to expose the students to the types of multiple choice questions asked as well as the areas that need to be concentrated on in the area of instruction.

· Teachers use the reading results in two different ways.  The first is the area of lexile range.  Teachers cross-reference this with the SRI Lexile score and use the results to determine flexible reading groups.

· Teachers use the math results to determine areas of need as well as for flexible grouping of students.  We also monitor the accelerated students in the four grades that assess in the content area of math.

	Howevalley
	· Some of the teachers utilize the Class by RIT.  Teachers use this data, along with other evidence, in flexibly grouping their students to target specific skills using the DesCartes curriculum.

· Teacher Reports by RIT Ranges and Goal Descriptors-These reports are also used to flexibly group students.  

· Grade Reports by Student Name and RIT score-These reports are also used to help group students.  These reports are very helpful in 5th  grade since the teachers  departmentalize.  The reports are beneficial since reports can be done for the whole grade level, rather than just by homeroom.  

· Teachers often share the MAP information with parents from various reports.




	Lakewood
	· The Individual Student Reports are used especially for Parent/Teacher conferences.  These are very helpful in that they show the trend over the period of time the student is tested.  Also, the parents understand the percentile rank more easily than a RIT score.

· Most of the teachers utilize the Class by RIT.  Teachers use this data, along with other evidence, in flexibly grouping their students.  In addition, many teachers are taking the DesCartes Curriculum from these reports to target specific skills to enhance, develop, and introduce.  Vocabulary is also emphasized from these reports.

· Achievement Status and Growth Reports-We typically order these reports for the current testing cycle to the next.  This will allow us to see a targeted RIT growth and score.  Many teachers meet with students to let them know what they expectations are for the next testing cycle.

· Teacher Reports by RIT Ranges and Goal Descriptors-These reports are also used to flexibly group students.  Many teachers prefer the RIT ranges, while some use the Goal Descriptors of High, Low, Average.

· Grade Reports by Student Name and RIT score-These reports are also used to help group students.  These reports are very helpful to Exit Primary, 4th, and 5th, who departmentalize.  The reports are beneficial since reports can be done for the whole grade level, rather than just by homeroom.  Since we flexibly group throughout the day, our homerooms often do not stay intact.  The option of running by name or RIT score is advantageous for this reason.

· All of the data is used to support our implementation of Compass.  The RIT scores can be “rolled” over from MAP to Compass to allow each child to be on an individual path of learning.  Teachers also have the capability of assigning students activities based on RIT scores.

**Please remember although we flexibly group, RIT scores are just piece of evidence that we consider.

**Our Mathematics Intervention Teacher (MIT) also uses many of the reports to target at-risk students in specific skills.




	Lincoln Trail
	Included in updated CSIP to incorporate the use of MAP scores to differentiate and group students.

	Meadow View
	Cluster grouping according to subdomains in math.  Use of curriculum ladders.Use of MAP scores to assign Individualized Learning Paths in Compass at computer lab twice a week.

Assessment night for parents where scores are shared along with KCCT results.



	New Highland
	· Skill grouping

· Specific students targeted for E.S.S.

· Specific RIT scores from MAP used to assign Compass lessons

· Title 1 services provided based on RIT scores

· Lessons designed by teachers focus on specific areas of weakness based on class RIT scores.

· Scores are used in math to identify students that need accelerated.  Some of these students are place on Accel. Math. 



	Parkway
	We use the data from the MAP reports in several ways: First, teachers monitor the data in Jan. and look for growth again in May to determine instructional needs for individual students and groups of students. Based on some of the results from the Aug. data, groups of students have been receiving extra and/or targeted assistance. I use the data analysis worksheet that we have from NWEA to show teachers the range in performance in their rooms along with needed growth for the median group and the low group. I have also been called into parent conferences before to share and explain the MAP scores in relation to whatever concern or issue is being discussed. 

A few teachers are using the curriculum ladders in math and similar materials from on-line to plan instruction. In all honesty, we were waiting until the materials were up-dated to 4.1 so we could revise the math and create reading ladders that are more closely aligned to what teachers are teaching.


	Rineyville
	Teachers are using the MAP scores to group students in reading and math.  They have also shared scores with parents, and used them for special ed. referrals, too.  



	Vine Grove
	Flexible Grouping for differentiation in reading and math in grades 2-5

Remediation/Small Groups--For example, 4th grade creating an "extra" reading block for students needing intensive reading instruction.  BreakDown Reports and DesCartes are utilized to identify specific areas of concern.

Increased emphasis on math skills; primarily basic facts and computation skills which MAP reports show as an area of concern for VGE

ESS: MAP scores were one piece of data used to identify students for small group instruction with ESS staff

	Woodland
	Curriculum and instructional activities:

*Teachers use the Teacher Reports by RIT to help them group students for reading and math.  Other data is also used for this grouping but MAP is heavily relied upon. 

*The Class by RIT report is more content specific so teachers know what skills students/groups need to be working on at that time.  

*Teachers really like the ASG report because it shows the growth needed for each student in each area.  Some of the teachers even share this information with their students as to give the student a goal.  When the students take MAP in the spring the teachers take this report with them and record the growth next to each student’s name and share with students.

*The Individual Student Report is used by some teachers for parent conferences.  Some teachers have even put this report in the student’s report cards with written comments to let the parents know how the student is progressing.

*The Grade Report by RIT has been used to help place students in a new classroom as we have to move students at different times.  This report is also helpful when placing students for the next school year. 




	
	

	Bluegrass
	Some students were changed around in classes to better meet their needs after the Fall Map scores.  Some were placed in higher math classes such as Algebra and Pre-Algebra.  We are also going to talk to each student about their individual scores.  The scores will be explained, questions will be answered and students will set goals to increase these scores.  The teachers use the Des Cartes to plan their lessons so that they can meet all the needs of students in their classes in the best way.  

Individual Goal Setting with students (Pirtle and Brandenburg)

ESS & Title I Diagnostic data and Descartes for Targeted Instructional Planning in Math 

School Wide Goal Setting

IEP Goal setting – using Descartes to plan instruction

Math class placement

Teachers use to track student progress(long term) – small pockets have used Ladders for planning instruction

	East Hardin
	Every student at East took the MAP Reading, Math and Language arts assessment.

The results of the reading assessment are used as follows:

· Developmentally appropriate placement in classes.

· Placement in ESS classes.

· Placement in Intensive reading (Literacy First)

Math results are used for placement in classes, including acceleration and as a diagnostic tool to determine instructional level.

For Language Arts, the assessment is utilized to determine student readiness for multiple choice on the KCCT and as target goals for improvement.


	J. T. Alton
	· Leveling of classes

· Grouping of lower level math classes to plan team teaching and to lower student-teacher ratio.

· Teachers use MAP ladders to plan instruction (DesCartes curriculum)

· For placement in SRA (reading instruction) for struggling readers.

· For ESS referrals

	Radcliff
	Individual student progress reports were shared with parents during a parent night.

Lifeskills classes have also shared individual student progress reports and discussed goal setting with students. 

ESS after school and the ESS daytime waiver program have both used the Fall data for placement into their programs.

Special Ed teachers use the individual reports on a regular basis for ARC meetings and goal setting.



	West Hardin
	Conferencing with every student in the building about their score using the progress report and setting goals for Spring 08'

Reading and Math teachers are using the class by RIT for flexible grouping within the regular classroom 

One teacher uses the scores to differentiate the math instruction for students

The are used as a piece of supporting evidence for the gifted and talented program

Des Cartes is being used for ESS and special education




	
	

	Central Hardin
	· MAP test scores, repeat students and CATS scores were factors that brought the CHHS Math Department to make the following request to SBDM November 14th. 

Develop an intensive math program (similar to the current intensive reading program) Identify juniors, below grade level * in math, to place into small geometry or algebra 1 part 2 classes (possibly combine resource students with mainstreamed) with a special and regular education teacher. Our focus for these students will be use and key skills of graphing calculators.

Target incoming freshmen that are two or more grade levels below * in math by placing them in an elective course (similar to the intensive reading class) using a computer based program, i.e. Carnegie Bridges to Algebra, as they also take Pre-Algebra to assist them with basic math skills.

*Determined by MAP scores

· Students continue to be placed in intensive reading class if they score 2 grade levels below their grade level.



	John Hardin
	· A need for differentiation is now obvious to teachers when they look at the many levels within their classroom (Class by RIT report). 

· Our teachers are also working hard to develop activities for those students who have mastered concepts they are covering in their classes - there is a push toward tiered activities which is occurring in our Freshman Academy

· Small groups have also emerged in the high school and teachers can make a more informed decisions when creating groups for daily work, group projects, and other classroom activities.  

	North Hardin
	MATH Department:

A statement of consensus was given wherein teachers say, “With the implementation of the Thoughtful Education strategies/program and participation in the implementation of the Literacy First process, we are overwhelmed with the demands of using another source for instruction and assessment results.”  

Also, they stated in consensus, “We do not rely on the MAPS test results, as we have students who do not take the testing seriously and we are offering numerous ways for students to demonstrate learning…reliable sources for determining learning other than MAPS.”

ENGLISH Department:

One teacher responded that she had encouraged students to take honors English as opposed to regular English and vice versa, but did not indicate additional use. Another teacher stated that she had used the class reports to determine levels of reading ability and to see who may have difficulty in reading a textbook, needing targeted tutoring.  She is willing to work with the DESCARTES strategies.  The general attitude is that the implementation of Literacy First has taken precedence in time to work with the MAPS program.

SCIENCE Department:

No one reported or gave any indication of having looked at the available reports.

As the CIA/GT Specialist, I have used scores/results as a piece of evidence to identify students in areas as Gifted/Talented.

MEMO:

Mary Beth Hodge had met with each department last school year, Math, English, and Science.  Ms. Hodge had a dynamic presentation, whereby she answered questions and offered suggestions on methods to most effectively utilize the MAP scores as a teaching resource and tool.
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